
Dorchester Town Council 
 

Policy Committee 
 

17 May 2016 
 
Present: Mayor R. Potter and Councillors B. Armstrong-Marshall, R. Biggs, T. Harries, S. 

Hosford, G. Jones (Chairman) and T. Jones. 
 
Apologies: Councillor A. Chisholm  
   
46. Minutes 
 

The Minutes of the Committee of 22 March 2016, adopted by Council on 29 March 2016, 
were taken as read and confirmed and signed by the Chairman as a correct record. 
 

47. End of Year Reports 
 

The Town Clerk presented a report covering the financial year 2015-16, highlighting that 
the outcome was in line with that used in January 2016, to set the 2016-17 budget.  
Earmarked Reserves had risen by £92,000 due to setting up new and topping up existing 
reserves and delays in spending in two areas. 
 
Members asked for clarification regarding income and staff savings at the Municipal 
Buildings, non-take up of pension rights and the likely use of the Dorchester West 
Station Reserve during 2016.  The Town Clerk agreed to seek to quantify the utility 
savings in environmental impact terms for a future meeting. 
 
Resolved 
  
That the Financial Statement is noted 
 
Recommended to Council 
 

That the Annual Return (Appended to the Minutes) as submitted is adopted and 
is signed by the Mayor and Responsible Financial Officer 

 
48. Financial Report 2016-17 
 

The Town Clerk provided an update covering reductions to the 2016-17 Budget totalling 
£44,950, an updated Treasury Strategy, and the latest Internal Audit report.  He also 
explained options available relating to the funding of a new rock climbing boulder in the 
Borough Gardens. 
 
He responded to questions regarding whether the savings made indicated that the 
original budget had been too high and the level of scrutiny to be applied to treasury 
funds in relation to ethical investments. 
 
 
 



Resolved 
 

a) That the Revenue Budget be reduced by £44,950, which would be added to 
the General Reserve 

b) That the Payments list totalling £373,822.25 is approved 
c) That the report of the Internal Auditor and the Town Clerk’s response is noted 
d) That £15,000 is advanced from the Play Equipment Reserve for the purchase 

of a Rock Climbing Boulder for the Borough Gardens 
 
Recommended to Council 
 

e) That the Treasury Strategy for 2016-17, as laid out in pages 5 – 8 of the Policy 
Committee agenda, is adopted 

 
48. Corporate Plan Projects Update 

The Committee received a report covering progress on projects included in the draft 
Corporate Plan, including more detailed information relating to Heritage Tourism 
Strategy, Apprenticeships, DTEP and Parking Strategy, the Dorchester Youth Centre, The 
Walks Refurbishment project, a planned meeting with Dorset County Museum and a 
formal survey of the Municipal Buildings. 
 
A Member identified the additional benefit arising from the survey work on the 
Municipal Buildings, noting the potential impact of vehicle movements related to the 
Prison and County Museum developments. 
 
Resolved 
  

That £5,000 is allocated from the Municipal Buildings Reserve to fund a full 
building survey including CAD drawings 
 

Noting its absence from the Corporate Plan a Member asked whether there had been 
any progress regarding the development of The Maltings Arts Centre project and the 
Town Clerk provided his latest understanding regarding funding for the project.   
 
A Member raised the issue of the continuing delays at West Dorset DC in respect of the 
allocation of s106 monies and the Town Clerk agreed to write to the Council regarding 
the issue. 
 

49. Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960   
 

Resolved 
 

That in view of the fact that publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest 
by reason of the confidential nature of the following matters the public and press 
representatives be excluded from this meeting during their discussion. 

 
50. Dochester TIC 

The Town Clerk explained that West Dorset District Council were undertaking a review 
of support for Tourist Information services in the town, but that it was increasingly 
unclear what the outcome of the review might be.   



 
He then read a statement from Councillor A. Chisholm, who was unable to be at the 
meeting.  A Member provided additional information available to them in their role as a 
District Councillor, and Members debated the issue. 
 
Resolved 
 

That the Town Clerk write to the District Council seeking clarification of their 
intentions with regard to future funding support for the Dorchester Tourist 
Information Centre 

 
 

 Chairman 
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